
 

 

EMERGENCY MEETING OF THE NORTH HORNELL VILLAGE BOARD 
June 28, 2019 8:45 AM 

 

 

ATTENDANCE: Mayor: John Falci  

   Trustees: Joseph Ingalls, Frank Libordi, Josh Greenthal, Joseph Flint  

   Clerk Vanessa Scott 

Treasurer Kristene Libordi 

    

Mayor Falci opened the meeting at 8:54 AM 

 

Mayor Falci called for the emergency meeting to review Resolution 24 for the Bond of $550,000.00 to finance the 

highway road improvement including sidewalks, curbs and bicycle paths. 

 

The board heard treasurer Kris Libordi read resolution 24.  Discussion continued that it would be through Steuben 

Trust Bank in Hornell, NY at the rate of 2.9% for a year.  It was agreed to get the rate while it was available.  The 

rate is year to year at this time and will be re-applied for yearly for the next 5 years. 

 

The adoption of the above mentioned resolution 24 was duly put to a vote and upon roll call, the vote was as 

follows: 

 

Motion to adopt the resolution was by Trustee Joseph Ingalls and Second by Mayor John Falci 

 

    AYE NAY 

 

John Falci Mayor  X 

Frank Libordi Trustee  X 

Joseph Ingalls Trustee  X 

Joshua Greenthal Trustee  X 

Joseph Flint Trustee  X 

 

The said resolution was declared adopted. 

 

Other Business discussed: 

 

Shared police services for the Village was discussed.  Mayor John Falci informed the board that a meeting was held 

with Hornell Mayor Buckley to discuss the possibility of sharing police coverage from the Hornell Police force.  He 

explained that he explained the situation in the Village and shared the budget set for police coverage for the 2019-

2020 Fiscal Year.  It was also made clear that the Village would prefer full presence coverage if the shared service is 

agreed upon.  Mayor Falci informed the board that if there was a shared service with the City of Hornell, it is easier 

and more likely to receive funds from grants and assured the board that the City of Hornell are not interested in 

“taking over” the Village of North Hornell.  It would clearly be just a shared police service. 

 

Trustee Frank Libordi voiced his concern with Officer Scott Richardson being the Chairman of Security for the 

Hornell Police force that he may hinder services for the Village.  Mayor Falci did not think this would be anything 

to be concerned about. Trustee Frank Libordi also said it would be good to let them know the main areas of concern 

(ie: Heather Heights, School, Seneca Road and now Chambers) 

 

Trustee Joe Ingalls told the committee that Ted Murray understands also that they would need to attend the monthly 

meeting for the Village to give a Police report for the previous month’s activities.  Some things to consider if this is 

followed through would be the Village Police car and the TRAXX System and if the Village would keep the car or 

sell it. 



 

 

 

The board discussed a concern about a person being seen riding his bike around the Village yelling profanities, 

yelling and screaming at residents as well as the mail carrier.  This would be something that would be controlled by 

the Police presence. 

 

Trustee Frank Libordi asked if any action had been taken on the signs for diminishing the current traffic that has 

been a concern.  Mayor John Falci reported there has been no response from Attorney Eric Shults to date.  Frank 

asked who would be calling and who would make the final decision of where the signs would be placed.  Mayor 

Falci said he will talk to Mayor Buckley and Attorney Shults to get necessary information. 

 

Trustee Libordi asked who would be ordering the signs.  Mayor John Falci responded that he would need to talk to 

DPW Superintendent Richard Scavo. 

 

Village Yard Sale dates were discussed and if it is possible to move forward with the proposed weekend with the 

current Seneca Road Project.  Trustee Joe Flint shared his concern about “shoppers” walking in the construction 

areas and getting injured.   

 

These issues can be discussed further at the monthly meeting scheduled for Monday, July 8, 2019 at 7:00pm 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:13am. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Vanessa Scott 

Clerk 

 


